
Message from the Administrator 
 

At this time last year we were hopeful that there would soon be vaccines 
approved in Canada to fight the COVID-19 virus é weôve come a long 
way. All residents and staff are now fully vaccinated, with eligible residents 
having had a third ñboosterò shot, and staff now also eligible for a third 
shot. 
 

I want to thank the veterans who served our country and/or saw active duty 
throughout past wars, with most representing Canada in World War 2. This 
includes the following residents:  Pat Archibald; Heather Dubriel; Don 
(Jimmy) Kleinsteuber; Monica McLaughlin; John Mullan; and Fin Quinn. 
Most attended our service and Jimmy Kleinsteuber presented a wreath on 
behalf of our past and present veterans at the service. Thanks also go out to 
our Chaplain Barbara Goode, who not only assisted us with the service, but 
she also brought in a tunic that her father wore in WWII and displayed it at 
the front of our Fireside Lounge. You can see pictures of this on our 
Facebook page. Thank you as well to the Life Enrichment staff who 
decorated the room and made it feel commemorative, along with our 
musical Life Enrichment Aide, Jackie Findlay, who sang and played guitar 
beautifully. 
 

At this time of the year, I usually take an opportunity to remind everyone of 
the policy regarding gift giving to our employees. The policy does not allow 
for staff or volunteers to accept personal gifts from residents or families, 
and any gifts that are given directly to staff or volunteers are brought 
forward to me and then discussed with the family / resident. It is ok to bring 
in chocolates or fruit baskets for all the staff in a home area, which is where 
we need to draw the line. If you have any questions in regard to our policy, 
please see me or give me a call and I will be more than happy to speak with 
you about this issue.  
 

We ask that you continue to contact our Life Enrichment Department staff 
to book indoor visits, which will be for one hour and the number of visits 
allowed per week remains at two. Outdoor visits need to be booked in the 
same manner, however, the number of visitors allowed will be determined 
on what space is available and scheduling, with the previous limit of 10 
persons visiting outdoors having been liftedðweather permitting, of course. 
 

We will keep you updated as we get more information. You can also find 
news through our website communication page, along with any updates on 
our visiting policy:  https://aoninc.com/covid19-communications.php 
 

All the best of the season, 
 

Michael OôKeeffe 
Administrator 
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Messenger 
  

December 2021 

ñA month full of 
glowing lights, 
snow and feasts, 
time to make 

amends and tie up 
loose ends, finish 
off what you started 
and hope all your 
other dreams come 

trueéò 
 

https://aoninc.com/covid19-communications.php


Gift Ideas 
   
Gift giving for someone in a long-term care home 
can be a challenge. Here are a few ideas that your 
loved one may enjoy: 
Greeting cards, pens, and stamps 
Address book with addresses written in for family 

and friends 
Cardigan sweaters with large buttons; sweat suits; 

pajamas; and ladiesô housecoats and dusters 
Firm shoes with rubber soles; enclosed slippers, 

non skid socks 
Magazine subscriptions, such as Womanôs Day, 

Family Circle, Time, Sports Illustrated, Newsweek, 
etc. Also, large print magazines such as Readerôs 
Digest  
Subscription to a local newspaper 
Digital photo frame with family photographs 
Purchase a gift certificate from the Salon for 

services 
Make arrangements with a floral store to deliver 

flowers once a month (613) 478-3819ðlocal!! 
 

Gwen, the bowling champion! 

Don�¶t forget to 
LIKE us on 
Facebook! 

 

Gerry gets crafty making thank you tags for 
our staff. He was so eager to help out when 
finding out the purpose for these labels.  


